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04/12/2023
Fort Street Public School (SSD-10340)

Revised Out of Hours Work (OOHW) Request, Condition C6

I refer to your revised OOHW request seeking the Planning Secretary’s approval under condition C6 of
SSD-10340. 

I note the revised OOHW request:
 was reviewed by the Applicant, and no issues were raised to the Department;
 indicates that previously approved OOHW, issued under SSD-10340-PA-84, could not be

undertaken in full as the proposed electrical changeover to the Cahill Expressway did not occur;
 relates to one (1) night only to undertake the proposed electrical changeover to the Cahill

Expressway;
 includes TfNSW Road Occupancy Licenses which are only permitted for night-time works for the

one (1) night;
 confirms that there will be no significant noise generating activities given no plant or equipment will

be in use (no physical works to generate noise);  
 has been submitted to the Planning Secretary before conducting the proposed OOHW; and
 is now for the period from 10pm Thursday 7 December 2023 to 4.30am Friday 8 December 2023.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the revised OOHW request, under condition C6 of
SSD-10340 from 10pm Thursday 7 December 2023 to 4.30am Friday 8 December 2023 subject to:

1. No high noise impact works or activities, as defined in the project consent, are permitted.
2. Implementing all noise control measures including staff/employee induction, supervision, etc.
3. Managing any community complaints or concerns as per your established complaints

management system under the project Construction Environmental Management Plan and
Community Communication Strategy.

Please note that if there are any inconsistencies between the approved documents and the conditions
of consent, the conditions will prevail.

Also, please make the revised OOHW request with supporting documents available for public access
on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you have any questions, please contact Matt Wood at matthew.wood@dpie.nsw.gov.au.
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Yours sincerely 

Dominic Crinnion
Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


